
 TRANSIT WINDSOR 

MEDIA RELEASE 
For Immediate Release 

15 September 2025 

E.C. ROW EXPRESSWAY AND BANWELL LANE RESTRICTIONS

WINDSOR, ONTARIO – Lane restrictions are scheduled to take place at the E.C. Row Expressway 
and Banwell Road intersection. These lane restrictions make transit access difficult in this area. As 
a result, Route 250 will be on detour beginning on Monday, September 15, 2025, and is expected 
to last until the end of day Friday, October 17, 2025. There are no closed stops. The following 
detour will be in place for Route 250: 

Route 250 
Westbound 

Regular route at NextStar Battery Plant to 
Right on Banwell to 
Take first exit on Roundabout to County Rd 42 
Continue on County Rd 42 
Right on Lauzon Parkway to 
Right on Twin Oaks to 
Follow Valtec Turnaround Construction detour 

Route 250 
Eastbound 

Regular route on Twin Oaks 
Left on Lauzon Parkway to 
Left on County Rd 42 to 
Take 3rd exit on Roundabout to Banwell 
Continue on Banwell to 
Left into NextStar Battery Plant to 
Regular route 

Please note: Transit Windsor buses are not allowed to board or drop off passengers at bus stops in 
construction zones. 

Please contact Transit Windsor’s customer service at 519.944.4111, or contact 311, to help with any 
questions. -30- 
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